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even (God forbid!) over-spending, I am minded of just how much power little gestures can 
generate:  like a clean pair of underpants that could mean clean 
hygiene and a restful night to someone completely alien to a well-
off lifestyle. 
 
Along with the various celebrations, at this time of year, please 
DO NOT forget the homeless and / or under-privileged all around 
us, who just need a little gesture to feel human, to feel loved and 
included in our society.  Enjoy your holidays, please, but never 
forget that we are one humanity.  Pax! 
 
Yours in Faith,    
  
Revd. Mark-Aaron 

IN THIS ISSUE 
(COLOUR VERSION ON OUR WEBSITE) 

Helping Others          2 
Environment, Community                 3 
Young people, toddlers & babies     4 
- Contrast, Fledgelings, BfN                                  
Family choices                                5,6 
Music                                                   7 
Social and Fund-raising                    8 
SMSJ Patronal Festival                     9 
Mothersõ Union, Ladies Breakfast  10 
Menõs Group, Dadõs Football,  
Tea & Chat                     11 
Churchyard Extension       12 
The War & Peace Labyrinth      13                                                     
Parish Updates                                 14 
Good & Evilñarticle, Devotions     15 
Ministry Team, Thanks and  
Apologies         16              
  

 

 
 
Letter from the Clergy 
 
Greetings and salutations, dear 
Reader! 
 
Have you ever tried to help 
someone with a grand gesture, 
perhaps pulling out all the stops?  This time of year, we  
naturally hear of great occasions, grand experiences, generous 
hospitality and exceedingly jovial merriment.  Itôs yearôs end, 
Hanukah for Jews, and Christmas for Christians. What better 
time to live large, to celebrate, right? 
 
Meanwhile, Thank You notes are being sent by food banks and 
hostels to those who gave a can of soup at Harvest Festivals, 
in October.  Meanwhile, the temperature drops, along with the  
occasional snow flake. Meanwhile, food banks, charities and 
churches give out blankets, food, clean clothing and  
compassion daily, even hourly. 
 
Remember the phrase, ñIt is the thought that counts?ò  Well,  
almost.  When I reflect on the way we celebrate the New Year, 
Hanukah or Christmas and on the messages we are inadvert-
ently communicating by over-consuming, over-indulging, or    

 

 
The Parish Ministry Team, 
Rev Julie, Rev Mark-Aaron, 
Canon John, Rev Hannah, 
Rev Brynn, Paul & James 
wish you all a Very Happy 
Christmas and a blessed 
New Year  

Rev Mark-Aaron at the Harvest 
Parade Service @ SMSJ 



Helping Others 
 

Page 2 

 

If you were challenged by Rev Mark-Aaronôs letter, what about this? Could you help? 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to Dave Moore on his Charity Bike Ride! 

This picture shows Dave Moore, member 

of St Mary and St Johnôs Church and our 

former Churchwarden, celebrating his suc-

cessful 100km ride from London to Bright-

on in the overnight Moonride on 20th Sep-

tember. He is raising money for Macmillan 

Cancer Support.  And it is still possible to 

donate via his Just Giving page http://

www.justgiving.com/owner-email/

pleasesponsor/David-Moore29 

On Remembrance 
Sunday (November 
9th) we as usual sup-
ported the work of the 
Royal British Legion 
by using their gift en-
velopes for donations 
from the congrega-
tions. 

Newsletter editor: Carolyn Fox 
 

The final due date for copy for the Feb - Apr õ15 Newsletter is Friday 9 January.  Please 
send your contributions to  newsletter@finchampstead.co.uk.  Copies will be distributed in 
our churches and centres from Sunday 25 January.  An abbreviated version of this  
present newsletter is being circulated throughout our Parish with our Christmas card.   

 

 

HOST is looking for kind, friendly, hospitable people of all ages whose imaginations are 
caught by the idea of welcoming an international student at university here, far from his or 
her own family, to their home, for a day, a weekend or at Christmas. You donôt need to live 
near a university, as students will travel for the privilege of meeting you, learning about real 
life in this country, and sharing their own culture. HOST is a voluntary activity which makes 
ambassadors for international goodwill of us all. Please see www.hostuk.org or call HOST 
020 7739 6292. Thank you 

Over £300 was also raised for the poppy 
appeal through the sale of beautifully  
crocheted poppies.  
 
At Harvest, the parish sent £646.87 for 
the work of Send a Cow and a large 
quantity of tinned foods and cash dona-
tions of £387.76 were delivered to  
Wokingham Foodbank.  

http://www.justgiving.com/owner-email/pleasesponsor/David-Moore29
http://www.justgiving.com/owner-email/pleasesponsor/David-Moore29
http://www.justgiving.com/owner-email/pleasesponsor/David-Moore29
http://www.hostuk.org
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Go Green   

Recycling facilities at 
St Jamesô Church Centre 
and St Mary & St Johnôs 
Parish Centre. Recycling 
boxes are available for: 
§ Tea, coffee and fruit 

skins (these are composted) 
§ Batteries*, Water filters*, tetra packs, 

and silver foil (go to Tesco) 
§ Broken Jewellery (goes to Traidcraft). 
§ Stamps and milk bottle tops (at St Mary 
& St Johnôs go to WADE; and at St 
Jamesô to Nine Mile Ride School). 

Please spread the word.     Richard Owen      
 

* Robert Dyas also recycle these responsibly. 
~ 

It is now possible to recycle even more, ie: 
§ Coffee bags/sachets from any make of 

beans, ground or instant coffee 
§ Danone yoghurt pots (washed please) 
§ Coffee jar lids 
§ Any baby wipe packets 
§ Any sweet biscuit wrappers 
§ Any Tassimo cartridges & bags. 
Please either hand these items to Gill 
Coombs or add them to her collection box 
in St Jamesô Church Centre kitchen. 

The Parish of Finchampstead  
and California is proud to be a  
Fairtrade Parish.                                   
Both St Jamesô and St Mary &  
St Johnôs churches use Fair-                        
trade products for refreshments, and pro-
mote Fairtrade throughout the year. 
Traidcraft stalls are also held from time to 
time at St Mary & St Johnôs Church.  And 
each year we join in special events 
for Fairtrade fortnight, with our two church-
es each holding a stall after Services to 
promote and sell Fairtrade products. 

 

Change of address/

telephone/e-mail? 

Please let the Church 

Office know if any of 

your contact details 

change so we can 

keep our database  

up-to-date. E-mail: 

office@stjames. 

finchampstead.co.uk, 

tel: 0118 973 0133 

 

The Simple Lunch 
is a joint community 

venture between our own Parish and 
Finchampstead Baptist Church, which 
started in March this year.  Volunteers serve 
lunch at a minimal cost in St Mary & St Johnôs 
Parish Centre on 1st and 3rd Tuesdays each 
month between 12 and 1.30pm. 
Meanwhile Tea & Chat continues as before on 
2nd and 4th Tuesday afternoons between 2.00 
and 3.30pm in the Billing Avenue Centre, where 
folk can drop in for a chat, a cuppa and cake.   
The Finchampstead Food Bank is now up and 
running as a satellite of Crowthorne Food Bank 
(CFB).  The Parishôs donated items are usually 
taken to the CFB twice a week and at the same 
time food packs are collected for delivery to 
needy folk in Finchampstead.  The packs are  
given in exchange for vouchers which are            
obtained through local schools, medical and 
health care centre, childrenôs centre, community              
workers and churches. For more information on 
these schemes, please contact the Church Office  

 

Support your local Christian bookshop 
in Holme Grange Craft Village  

Simple Lunch, Tea & Chat, Food bank 

Crowthorne Foodbank has 
now moved to : 

Vineyard Church Centre, 
25 Wellington Business 
Park, Dukes Ride, 
Crowthorne, RG45 6LS.  
The opening hours are Mon 
and Thurs 12ð2 
Details of their present re-
quirements are posted from 
time to time on our website. 



Following a break over the Summer 
term, Contrast has re-launched with a 
new look and refreshed vision.  

The Group, which has a Christian ethos and meets in St Jamesô 
Church Centre, is the place where young people can meet together 
and have fun with help from James, our Youth Worker, and our curate 
Rev Hannah.  It is open to those from Year 6 upwards on Sunday evenings during term-time, 
and timings are split, Years 6-8 from 6pm till 7.30pm; Year 9-13 from 7.00pm till 8.30pm.   
For details of special events, like the recent All Hallows sleep-over, check out  Facebook, our 
website (parish.finchampstead.co.uk) & the weekly pew/notice sheets. 

/hb¢w!{¢ 

Young People, Toddlers & Babies 
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Fledgelings continues to be a wonderful group for babies and tod-
dlers to meet, play, and grow together. This term is drawing to a 
close but the highlight will surely be 
the Nativity Play in church on 16th 
Dec (11.45 for 12), followed by the 

Christmas Lunch & Party.   
Mothersô Union provide lunch for the adults and parents/carers 
bring party food for the children.  After singing and games there 

is the traditional visit from Father Christ-
mas with lots of lovely presents.  (Speak to 
Beth about how these presents get into 
Santaôs sack.)   
Fledgelings resumes at the normal time of 1.45ð4pm in January .  More 
details from Beth Peat: beth@peat.me.uk 
 

St Jamesõ Fledgelings  
Toddler & Baby Group  

 

St Jamesõ Church Centre Breastfeeding Drop-in Group          

             
Tuesdays 12.30 ð 2.00 pm.  Come along for support and  
information or just tea and a chat.  Bumps, babies, siblings 
and mums welcome!  (If you need a lift there will be a hot  
drink for partners/parents/friends too!)                                                                                              
News!   Mums with babies under six weeks who live in Wokingham district may be able to 
access 1:1 support via óphone/text/home visit from the West Berkshire Peer Support Service. 
If you know a new mum who needs help please encourage her to contact us - tel: 07501 
466818, e-mail readingpeersupport@breastfeedingnetwork.org.uk. 
 

BfN 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=NuIIXWrf5kSzJM&tbnid=MpGpuTykj1Ip3M:&ved=0CAgQjRwwAA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.herndonrocks.com%2Fsponsor.php&ei=WpfpUa79CMao0QWlpIHQCg&psig=AFQjCNGRuLGcSY6OM03u--2rsYhSwl_ciQ&ust=13743495301869
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If you need more information on any items in this newsletter, e-mail: office@stjames.finchampstead. 
co.uk, telephone: 0118 973 0133, or check our website: parish.finchampstead.co.uk       

AT ST JAMESô 
During 9.30am Service 
Breakout (age 7 - 11) 1st, 2nd, 4th, 5th Sundays in term-time.    Leader : Jo Myall 

This is proving to be one of our most popular clubs with a different             
format every Sunday in the month that it meets. 
1st Sunday : sport, craft, outside activity 
2nd Sunday : café style with a DVD, eg, the extremely  popular                
óVeggie talesô 

        4th Sunday : óThinking Stuff Outô 
 

Junior Leaders (age 11+++) 1st,2nd,4th,5th Sundays in term-time.  
Leader: PLEASE GET IN TOUCH IF YOU CAN HELP WITH THIS GROUP 

This group is for young people in the early years of secondary school 
who are interested in building up a portfolio of voluntary work for their 
óRecord of achievementô folders.  
 
 

During 11.00am Service: 
Kidz Café (age 3 ï 8) 1st, 3rd, 4th, 5th Sundays: 10.45am-11.45am  Leader: Nicola Woolston 

  This group is also growing in numbers of regular attendees and is 
much appreciated. The sessions are based upon the Roots               
material linked to the Sunday readings and involve stories, games,   
activities, crafts and refreshments. The children enter church just           
before communion; and present their work just before the final hymn. 
 

 
Junior Contrast (age 8+)1st,3rd,4th,5th Sundays in term-time. 10.45am  

Leader : Revd Mark-Aaron.   Young Leader : Bertie Munn 
Intended to be a fun, action-filled youth group for children over the age 
of 8, and leading on to membership of CONTRAST (our senior youth 
group which meets on a Sunday evening).  
 

 
AT ST MARY & ST JOHNõS 
The Sunday Bunch 9.30am, 2nd, 4th, 5th Sundays 
§ For children from birth up to young people, with toys and books always available for the very 

young 
§ Activities in groups or as a whole follow the theme for the day, and include craft, 

games, discussion and sometimes food. We join our families in the Service, just 
before Communion 

 

 

WELCOMING,VARIED, FUN 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://faithinourfamilies.files.wordpress.com/2012/05/logo2.jpg&imgrefurl=https://faithinourfamilies.wordpress.com/about/&usg=__guAkEIjBWC7QgjgMLml0XykBgdY=&h=362&w=350&sz=30&hl=en&start=1&zoom=1&tbnid=37jKxisrjTyyaM:&tbn
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A choice for families at St Mary & St Johnôs  - continued 
 ALIVE@11ñ(1st Sunday of the month) 
§ An informal all-age service with active 
participation by all age groups  
§ Tea & coffee from 10.30am when there 
are also craft activities for children.  
§ Lots of fun for all 

FAMILY COMMUNIONñ9.30am  
(3rd Sunday of the month) 
§ A Communion service with a difference  
§ Children are involved in all aspects of worship 
§ Activities for them as well as toys for the little 

ones. 

Held in St Mary & St Johnôs Parish Centre,  
Vicarage Close, Billing Avenue. 

A crafty time !  A worship time !   
Some family time ! Lunchtime !  
Next sessions : 11am until 1pm on Saturdays  

10 January and 7 March.   
 

 Themes and  

activities are 

linked to the 

seasons and 

special church 

festivals  

Messy Church is a way for all ages to come together and to worship through lots of different 
activities. Sessions are held at *St Mary and St Johnôs Parish Centre on the second Saturday 
of every other month, where we meet to do crafts together (varying from flower arranging and 
making paper airplanes, to decorating biscuits and using play dough), followed by a short  
worship time ï and lunch!  
In November the children (and parents) were the first to experience the War & Peace Laby-
rinth before it was taken into the local Primary Schools. They enjoyed time in ôthe trenchô,  
making remembrance poppies, peace rosettes and doves as well as flying model WW1 
planes.    

There were poems, prayers and singing before entertaining the Labyrinth helpers to a splen-
did lunch of soup, bread and cheese and delicious cake.  
Come for a crafty time, a worship time, some family time ð and lunchtime! 
For more information e-mail Ashlyn Webster: ashlyn@web-hq.com or Beth Peat: 
beth@peat.me.uk 
*St Mary & St Johnôs Parish Centre, Vicarage Close, off Billing Avenue,  Finchampstead RG40 4JW 

Saturday  



St Jamesõ Finchampstead Tower Bell Ringers - 
Practise nights continue to be well attended, our num-
bers swelled by regular visitors from Binfield and 
Sandhurst Towers, who are very welcome and who 
are helping us to ring a method new to many of us, 
Little Bob Minor. We rang for 9 weddings in August, a 

very popular month this year, and others during the year.  
The Bradfield Ringing Course held a session here again this 
year, for advanced ringers and we have also been visited by 
groups from London. 

We practise on Wednesdays from 8ï9pm & would love to 
welcome more ringers, both novice and experienced. Do 
come along and join us. Please phone me in advance if 
you would like someone to meet you outside. On Sundays 
we ring from 10.30am for the 11am service. 
Patricia Amos - Tower Contact, 0118 973 3747.  

 

Choir News 
The choir has had a busy term so 
far. Many of us went to the Annual 
Choir Festival at Abingdon. This was 
an exciting day, singing with approx-
imately 200 choristers at the even-
song. 
15 members have prepared and 
passed their RSCM Bronze Awards. 
This is a 25 minute exam which in-
cludes singing a Hymn, Psalm and 
Anthem, answering technical music 
and liturgical questions, sight sing-
ing and aural tests. 
We are now working on some challenging music set by the Director of Music, which will 
hopefully be ready for airing at Christmas.   
 
If you are interested in joining the St Jamesõ Choir, please do not hesitate to contact me via 
the church office or my mobile 0799 0500568. Our rehearsals are on Thursday evenings.            
All abilities welcome.   Janice Devine, Director of Music. 
St Mary & St Johnõs Choir practises on Tuesday evenings and new members are most                
welcome. Telephone 0118 973 0133 for more information. 

     Music 
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